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REREGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, APRIL 24, 2018 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharonda Williams, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Flozell Daniels, Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Sharon Wegner 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
FEBRUARY 27, 2018 
Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to approve the minutes of March 27, 2018.  Verbal Motion 18-024 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT
ESCROW AGREEMENT – FERRY TERMINAL 

Chairwoman Williams stated that she was asking the Board for approval to enter into an Escrow Agreement for the construction of the Ferry Terminal Pedestrian Bridge.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to enter into an agreement with Regional Transit Authority, City of New Orleans, The Audubon Commission and Iberiabank for the Construction of a Ferry Terminal Pedestrian Bridge.  Resolution No. 18-017 was adopted unanimously. 
METAL SHARK DESIGN/BUILD FERRY VESSELS CONSTRUCTON AGREEMENT
DEFERRED

INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT BETWEEN JEFFERSON PARISH AND RTA


Chairwoman Williams stated that she was asking the Board for approval to enter into an Intergovernmental Agreement Between Jefferson Parish and RTA for an Inter Parish Pass.

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to enter into and Intergovernmental Agreement Between Jefferson Parish and RTA for an Inter Parish Pass.  Resolution No. 18-016 was adopted unanimously.
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT
No Report.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:


No Report
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT

Justin Augustine reported that in response to Commissioner Roth’s request, staff has reached out to members of the Paratransit Community to be included in the beta testing phase of GoMobile 2.0.

Justin Augustine reported that staff was going before the City Council’s Transportation and Airport Committee on April 25, 2018 to provide quarterly updates. 

Justin Augustine reported that on April 11, 2018, staff went to FTA for the Quarterly Review and the FTA reviewed all of RTA’s outstanding grants and the meeting went very well. 


Justin Augustine reported that during the French Quarter Festival there were no incidents nor accidents. 

Justin Augustine stated that when there is a fireworks display on the river, the Coast Guard will stop the ferries and the public was informed in advance.


Justin Augustine reported that the RTA held an Electric Bus Demonstration and passengers got an opportunity to ride the bus.


Justin Augustine reported that the Department of Transportation has changed the name of the TIGER Grant to Build Transportation Program and now the RTA has to compete against urban areas for a smaller pool of money.


In response to Commissioner Daniels, Justin Augustine stated that he will discuss these Department of Transportation changes at the City Council’s Transportation and Airport Committee Meeting.
Justin Augustine had Bill Hoffman give a report on the construction of the Four Seasons Hotel and Private Residences, formerly known as the New Orleans World Trade Center, along the riverfront.  The report can be found in the Board folder.

Bill Hoffman reported that during the construction phase, the RTA’s streetcars would be stopped from coming under the building which will affect the Julia Street Streetcar stop and the Poydras Street Streetcar stop starting May 13, 2018.


Bill Hoffman reported that the Streetcar Line will be closed from 18-24 months and he was working very closely with the public putting out flyers to show passengers alternative routes.

Bill Hoffman reported that he was discussing with staff on how the public will get around once the streetcar line was closed.


In response to Chairwoman Williams, Bill Hoffman stated that meetings are scheduled to discuss how to move people up and down the corridor.

In response to Chairwoman Williams, Justin Augustine stated that the RTA can provide Bill Hoffman with the necessary ridership data by the hour.

Justin Augustine reported that the passengers should be protected from the construction zone.


Justin Augustine reported that the Four Seasons would be responsible for the revenue that the RTA would lose from the shutdown of the streetcars.


Justin Augustine reported that all these issues will be resolved before the shutdown of the Streetcar Line.

Chairwoman Williams said that these issues should be resolved a week before the shutdown of the Streetcar Line.


In response to Commissioner Waiters, Bill Hoffman stated that his team has reached out to everyone along the river regarding the project.

Adelee Le Grand reported that the Strategic Mobility Plan could be found on the RTA’s website along with the Summary Document of the Plan, the Technical Reports, Plan Summary Matrix and Overview Video.


Commissioner Waiters stated that it looked excellent on the website.

Chairwoman Williams thanked Jared Munster for a great job. 
FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

No Report
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS – FEBRUARY 

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Operating Revenue Line Item was $424,000 better than budget for the month; this was due to the first month of 2018 Sales Tax Revenue received which resulted in $362,000 better than projected for Sales Tax Revenue

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Operating Expenses Line Item was less than projected and year to date was performing less than what was budgeted.

Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Governmental Operating Assistance Line Item, the numbers from the RPC and the Federal Governmental and are not as good as what was budgeted for the year and staff continues to monitor the situation and staff continues to have dialogue with the RPC and there are high expectations that the RTA will recover the difference but the good news is that the RTA was able to absorb the difference  in the overall budget process for the month of March and year to date the net performance was better than what was budgeted.
Ronald Baptiste reported that the Net Revenue over Expenses was approximately $518,000 better, even with the adjustments for Preventative Maintenance, and year to date was $1. 1 Million better than expected.
PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATIONS: 

TO AWARD:

18 – REMANUFACTURED ENGINES

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for 18 – Remanufactured Engines.

In response to Chairwoman Williams, Justin Augustine reported that he would submit a plan to the Board regarding the buses.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to authorize a contract with Kenworth for 18-Remanufactured Engines.  Resolution No. 18 –017 was adopted unanimously.
248 – NEW 28 INCH STEEL TIRES & ASSOCIATED HARDWARE
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for 248 – New 28 Inch Steel Tires & Associated Hardware 248 – New 28 Inch Steel Tires & Associated Hardware.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize a contract with Penn Machine Company, LLC.  for 248 – New 28 Inch Steel Tires & Associated Hardware.  Resolution No. 18-018 was adopted unanimously.
RADIANT HEATING SYSTEM FOR THE CARROLLTON STREETCAR BARN

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for a Radiant Heating System for the Carrollton Streetcar Barn.

Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize a contract with Brotherhood Way Contractors, LLC. for a Radiant Heating System for the Carrollton Streetcar Barn.  Resolution No. 18-019 was adopted unanimously.
BOARD ROOM AUDIO & VIDEO SYSTEM


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for the Board Room Audio & Video System.


In response to Chairwoman Williams, Ronald Baptiste reported that this system would include the live video feed, new speakers and monitors.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize a contract with Link Integration Group, LLC. for the Board Room Audio & Video System.  Resolution No 18-020 was adopted unanimously.
TO SOLICIT:

STATE OF GOOD REPAIR – RTA EAST NEW ORLEANS FACILITY – GENERAL CONTRACTOR TO PERFORM EXTERIOR ENVELOPE REPAIRS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for the State of Good Repair – RTA East New Orleans Facility – General Contractor to Perform Exterior Envelope Repairs.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to authorization the solicitation for the State of Good Repair – RTA East New Orleans Facility - General Contractor to Perform Exterior Envelope Repairs.  Motion No. 18-025 was approved unanimously.

TO AMEND:

BOH BROS CONSTRUCTION – TRAFFIC DESIGN MODIFICATIONS
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend a contract for Traffic Design Modifications.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize amending the contract with Boh Bros Construction.  Resolution No.  18-021 was adopted unanimously.

BOH BROS CONSTRUCTION – IMPLEMENT PRIMARY BAY SELECTOR SWITCH AND TWO INDICATION SIGNALS 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend a contract to Implement the Primary Bay Selector Switch and Two Indication Signal.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize amending the contract with Boh Bros Construction.  Resolution No. 18-022 was adopted unanimously.
TO SOLICIT AND AWARD

FEMA COMPLIANT SECURITY EXERCISES

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to Solicit and Award a contract for the FEMA Compliant Security Exercises.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Oscar Figueroa stated that last month there was a Table Top Exercise just for the Ferry but he would talk to the contractor to include the Ferry.


Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize to Solicit and Award a contract for the FEMA Compliant Security Exercises.  Resolution No. 18-023 was adopted unanimously.
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT

The report was sent out in advance.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)
Commissioner Waiters moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to add Attorney General Advisory Opinion Request to the agenda.  Verbal Motion 18-026 was approved unanimously.

ATTORNEY GENERAL ADVISORY OPINION REQUEST

Chairwoman Williams stated that she was asking the Board for approval to submit an Attorney General Advisory Opinion Request regarding Committee Meetings Per Diem.

Commission Waiters moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize the submittal of an Attorney General Advisory Opinion Request.  Resolution No 18-24 was adopted unanimously.
COOPERATIVE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENT (CEA):

city of new orleans – emergency evacuation plan

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting approval to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement (CEA) with the City of New Orleans – Emergency Evacuation Plan.

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to authorize staff to enter into a CEA with the City of New Orleans – Emergency Evacuation Plan.  Resolution No. 18-025 was adopted unanimously.

OPERATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT

Chairwoman Wegner stated that the Committee Meetings are just as important as Board Meetings and Committee Meetings have had very poor attendance by the Commissioners and the Committee Meetings hardly have a quorum and the items on the Committee Meetings still have to go before the full Board and she asked that the Commissioners please attend the Committee Meetings.
Chairwoman Wegner reported that during the last board meeting Michael Burnside spoke about heavy smoke coming from bus 167. This bus was repaired the day after Mr. Burnside saw the smoke. He also mentioned seeing an exhaust pattern on the concrete from the same bus. The maintenance department looked into the issue and the issue was corrected. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that the RTA was ready for French Quarter Fest this weekend. A plan is in place to serve the ridership during this time. The Canal Streetcar line will be supplemented with buses during the festival. The #5 – Marigny/ Bywater and #55 – Elysian Fields will not pass Esplanade Avenue. Riders will be directed to the Riverfront Streetcar to continue along the riverfront. An extra streetcar will be added to the Riverfront line to accommodate the additional ridership from the #5 and #55 bus lines. We have worked closely with the French Quarter Festival planning team and the City to ensure clear communication of detours and affected lines. We have started communicating this information to our riders and the public via our service alerts and social channels.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that the RTA already started planning for JazzFest. Offboard fare collection will be offered at Esplanade and Grand Route St. John and City Park and Museum during JazzFest. Bus and streetcar replicas will be out at those stops and easy to spot. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported staff installed new bus stop signs on the Tulane line, which is the first of five lines for the pilot of the new bus stop signage designs. Since the install, we’ve received feedback on the signs and are making changes to the designs. The Magazine is the next line in the pilot program.  

Chairwoman Wegner reported that on Friday, April 20th and Saturday, April 21st from 10:00 am to 3:00 pm we will be offering rides on new electric buses that are in town for review and testing. We will be making a loop, picking up and dropping off at South Peters and Lafayette and Tulane and Elks. Come join us for a ride and look at the exciting new electric bus technology we are reviewing for possible future use in the system. Transdev will also be offering rides in their autonomous vehicle Friday the 20th, Saturday the 21st and Sunday the 22nd along Lafayette Street between Fulton Street and South Peters. 
Commissioner Daniels asked for the DBE and Small Business Report before the Finance Committee.

Commissioner Gardere asked that the DBE report be aligned with the City of New Orleans DBE Report.
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

In response to Alex Posorske, Adelee Le Grand stated that the cost of the Regional Bus Pass was going to be $6.00 and was currently in the final design phase and the pass would be implemented in the summer.

In response to Alex Posorske, Adelee Le Grand stated that the passengers would be able to purchase the passes through the GoMobile App and the pass would be recognized on Jet and RTA systems and all the passes will have a magnetic strip that would be recognized on both systems.


In response to Alex Posorske, Adelee Le Grand stated that the Jefferson Parish Board has to approve the process and then the branding and marketing of the product would take place.


Alex Posorske stated that the RTA did not get the 5339 Grant for the replacement of the buses and he wanted to see the bus replacement program as an agenda item at the next Board Meeting. 


In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine stated that he would have the bus replacement schedule to the Board within 2 days.

Commissioner Waiters stated that she agrees that the Bus Replacement Program should be an agenda item on the Finance and Operations Committee before it goes on the Board agenda.

Alex Posorske stated that he had attended a couple of public meetings and at one meeting it was stated that one of RTA’s priorities was extending the streetcar to Press Street and this was not included in the Strategic Mobility Plan.


In response to Alex Posorske, Adelee Le Grand stated that in none of the RTA materials does it state that the Expansion of the Streetcar Project was a priority.

Commissioner Daniels stated that what you say and what people think are often disconnected by the way it is being done.

Justin Augustine stated that the Board has never stated that the Streetcar Expansion Project was a priority project and staff was not making any recommendations regarding this project to the Board.

Justin Augustine stated that he wanted Adelee Le Grand to create a synopsis of the project for the Board.


Justin Augustine has met with Alex Posorske regarding this project and he has stated that no recommendation would be made regarding this project.

Alex Posorske stated that this study could be built into the St. Claude Mobility Study.


Justin Augustine asked Alex Posorske to make the RTA message clear to the public.


Commissioner Waiters stated that the messaging has to be direct and clear so that the public knows that this is not the RTA’s priority.


Commissioner Waiters stated that this study should not be a waste and should focus on the St. Claude Corridor.


Commissioner Waiters stated that she has received emails from universities that are doing research asking why New Orleans was focusing on expanding streetcars and not buses. 


Justin Augustine stated that the RTA needed to be represented by its own directions and not by any other directions from other organizations without the authority to do so.

Commissioner Waiter stated that she would like to see more social media coverage on buses not just on streetcars.

Alan Drake stated that streetcar expansion should be a priority of the RTA.
Alan Drake stated that before Hurricane Katrina the University of New Orleans Transportation Department did a study and 90% of riders on the Canal Street Streetcar Line were locals, 70% on the St. Charles Streetcar were locals and less than 10% on the Riverfront Streetcar Line were locals and the streetcars do serve the local population.

Alan Drake stated that the French have built urban rail in towns with 100,000 people or larger and in France rail was lower to operate than buses 
Alan Drake stated that half of the RTA riders rode the streetcars.

Alan Drake stated that the elderly should have an option to buy a monthly pass for $17.00 it also would be good for operations because they have a tendency to slow up boardings due to the use of coins.
Commissioner Gardere stated that the staff needed to present the Board with the data for streetcars versus buses.

Adelee Le Grand stated that staff will present the Board an overview of the talking points used at the public meetings.

Adelee Le Grand stated that staff was using the same approach that was used for the Strategic Mobility Plan but at certain community meetings the public invites people using the headlines they like and staff makes it perfectly clear that this is not the RTA’s intention.

Adelee Le Grand reported that some communities don’t want studies, they want to see action.
Adelee Le Grand reported that staff was not using technical terms at these public meetings; the public doesn’t know what a COA is; staff uses simple language.

Adelee Le Grand reported that she was going to have Taylor Marcantel do a presentation to the Board just like it was done for the public.

Commissioner Gardere stated that the data provided to the public should not be technical it should be easy for people to understand.

Justin Augustine reported that he has been with the company long enough and at one time everyone wanted streetcars now things have shifted and the public wants more buses.


Brenda Holmes stated that at the February Board Meeting she reported that Bus No 165 had fumes on the bus and that she received a call from the RTA’s Third Party Administrator and she felt her claim was not taken seriously.

Brenda Holmes stated that a clamp was missing from the bus and the bus left the station with the fumes inside of the bus.

Brenda Holmes stated that she wants to submit another claim so someone can take her claim seriously and she was not concerned about the money.


Brenda Holmes stated that the bus was in very bad condition and should have not been on the street.

Brenda Holmes stated that no one contacted her and she had to contact the Third Party Administrator.


Valerie Jefferson stated that the operators have to chock a bus for safety reasons and for a female operator chocking a bus was going to take additional time from them when they make a comfort stop.


Valerie Jefferson stated that when the Summer Pick is done can they allow additional time to the schedule for the chocking of the buses.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Valerie Jefferson stated that she does not have additional time in her schedule to chock the bus and make a comfort stop to stay on schedule. 

Commissioner Waiters stated that the operators should have this built into their schedules.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Brendan Matthews stated that this has to be done from the Scheduling Department but at the end of each route there is a period of recovery time.

Valerie Jefferson asked if staff could meet with some of the union members about this matter.


Justin Augustine reported that the union has always been able to meet with Management.


James Guilbeau stated that there was a proposal to run the Canal Streetcar from Carrollton to City Park down Canal Street along the Riverfront to Esplanade but there were problems coordinating this with the existing Riverfront and #48 bus and because the #2 Riverfront Streetcar was not running the RTA should run the #48 Bus so the passengers would not have to transfer at the end of Canal Street.


James Guilbeau stated that a ticket vending machine should be placed at Canal and Carondelet for the St Charles Streetcar Line.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of April 24, 2018 at 11:38 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 18-027 was approved unanimously.
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